 MINUTES FOR THE BOARD OF FIRE COMMISSIONERS

DISTRICT NO. 1

SEPTEMBER 14, 2016
The regular meeting of the Board of Fire Commissioners was called to order at 7:02 P.M.  Attorney Youssouf opened the meeting with the announcement required by the Open Public Meetings Act (copy attached) and salute to the flag.  There was a moment of silence for fallen soldiers, firefighters, EMS workers, etc.

ROLL CALL:

Comm. Charles Dipierro
Present 



Comm. Mark Agolia

Present
Comm. Raymond Perry
Present  



Comm. Michael Costello
Absent    



Comm. Vincent DiLieto
Absent

Comm. Perry, seconded by Comm. Agolia, made a motion to approve the minutes from the regular meeting held on August 10, 2016, subject to the same being provided to the public during and subsequent to this meeting.

ROLL CALL:

Comm. Dipierro
Aye 



Comm. Agolia

Aye

Comm. Perry

Aye

INSURANCE REPORT:  Bob Soden was present and gave his report.  Bob reported that we are in mid-year, and they had to submit renewals for 2017.  There are no new claims.  Everything is up to date.
Bob said that he has advised his headquarters that the new building has furniture and equipment in it.

Bob stated that individuals should use their ID cards when they are injured and go to an emergency room.  If they are not used, it fouls up the billing system. Bob has asked Todd to advise the members of this.

Comm. Dipierro stated that the new building has a fence and cameras.  There are contents inside and gym equipment is also in there.  Bob said that as of 8/18/16, they had decided to update the insurance to cover this.  A discussion followed.

Comm. Dipierro said that they have a 2,000 gallon diesel tank and a 1,000 gallon gas tank.  It is fenced in.  So far there has been just a diesel delivery.

Bob said that he will advise his company of this.

CHIEF’S REPORT:  Todd gave the Chief’s Report (attached).  Todd stated that they brought in 5 new members, 3 regular and 2 junior members.
Todd said that there was a quote attached for new gear which they needed.  The total cost estimate is $26,304.96.
Comm. Dipierro asked Joe Massoni if there was money available for this purchase.  A discussion followed.  Joe stated that they can use another line item if necessary.  If they want to use the entire Contingency line item they can.  

Todd said that their gear is out of date, and they have been fitted for new gear.  A discussion followed on this and additional quotes attached.

Comm. Dipierro stated that they should look at the safety issue and approve the purchase of the gear from SAFE-T per the quote totaling $26,304.96.  This will come out of the Equipment line item and Contingency if necessary.  The quote from ESI Equipment for installation work on 51-2 should also be approved for a cost of $4,663.  This will come out of the equipment maintenance line item.
Comm. Dipierro said that they will table the quote from FF1 Professional Safety Services for hose, and the quote from ESI Equipment for Holmatro Core Rescue System.
FIRE PREVENTION REPORT:  Pat Reardon was present and gave report (attached). There was a discussion on the matter of charging the MTUD for their inspection.  Pat said that according to our Town ordinance we are not supposed to bill them; therefore, we will not be able to charge them.  
Pat said that Ernie is satisfied with the plans for Mounts Mill, and sent a letter to that effect granting approval after working with developers for placement of ground ladders for rescue operations.

Pat said that the Bureau has had some major computer problems because of server issues.  A discussion followed.

Joe Rumolo said that the computer for the Bureau is ordered for the new Firehouse.  There is a computer in the office now which can be used for Quickbooks.

Pat said that the screen on the laptop is not functioning.  Joe said that he will take a look at it.

Fire Prevention Week is the first week of October.  Comm. Agolia told Pat to let him know about the schedule for going to the schools.

PRESIDENT’S REPORT:  Todd reported that everything is good.
ACCOUNTANT’S REPORT:  Joe Massoni stated that the monthly financial reports were sent to the Board.  Joe said that they are in decent shape with the line items. The Township check came in and replenished the account.  
The second interest payment for the Bond is due on October 1, 2016, and the Volunteers get their quarterly check this month.  Joe stated that some building costs may be able to come out of other line items.  A discussion followed.
Comm. Agolia asked about the Budget for 2017.  Joe said that they will start working on it in October.  Joe stated that it may be a little different this year.  There may not be any reserves.  A discussion followed.

Comm. Dipierro gave Joe the Bond Status Inquiry form to be completed.

LEGAL REPORT:  Attorney Youssouf stated that he prepared a letter to the Construction Code Official pertaining to the Firehouse at 467 Spotswood-Englishtown Road, in which he informed them that the firehouse will not be used for the housing of personnel.  No living quarters will be used or occupied in the firehouse.  He also informed them that the Board will fully comply with the Codes of the Township of Monroe, and will make all necessary applications prior to undertaking additional construction on site.
Comm. Dipierro said that the letter was acceptable, and he will hand deliver it to the Construction office.  If there is a need for a stand-by, it will be at 24 Harrison Avenue.
TREASURER’S REPORT:  Comm.  Agolia read the list of bills to be paid.  They were as follows:
Amanda’s Web – $100





A-8
Absolute Fire Protection - $949.50; $254.12 – repairs


0-15
Accurate Auto Glass - $463 





0-15
Atlantic Building Specialties - $4,790 - lockers

Auto King Parts and Supplies - $65.96 & $12.76


0-15
Bank of America - $129.28 & $4,315.59



0-9
Bank of America - $3,134.60







Blue Streak - $336 : $3,673 – uniforms  (paid personnel)

0-17a
Breakaway Electrical Contractors , Inc. - $3,128


B2a
Capital One - $2,984.29





0-9, 0-4,0-15, 0-16
Citgo – $200.93 - fuel





0-9
Clean Air Company - $553 – exhaust system repair


0-15
Cyber Homes - $12,000







Dot Designing, LLC - $5,679.50




0-4 or 0-16


Dreamseats - $9,074.25 - Chairs





0-4
Emergency Systems Service Company - $945

FF1 Professional Safety Services - $1,582.50,   $1,795

0-4





Fail Safe - $2,655.28 – hose testing




0-15
Gannett N.J. - $50.40 – advertising




A-1
G.C. Automotive & Performance - $459.63



0-15
Grainger–$414.80; $99.33; $699.55; $132.40; $16,76; $178.48;$39.26  0-4. 0-8
Grainger - $169.20 – mailbox. $497.60 - cooler

JCPL - $323.75





B2a
National Terminal, Inc. - $679.19




0-9
Pinnacle Wireless - $679 – maintenance  radios


0-15
Postmaster - $47 - postage





A-8
Jack Purvis - $7,125– architect





B2a
Lonnie Pipero – $2,400–  advance Firemen’s convention

0-16
PSE&G - $26.90

Middlesex County Fire Academy - $236’ $236


0-16
Monroe Volunteer Fire Co. #1 - $35,113



A-10
N.J. American Water - $360.80





A-6
Plosia Cohen, LLC - $8.260 – legal fees



A-11
Royal Transmission & Automotive Ser.- $402.13; $172.15; $143.50
0-15





Royal Wireless - $796 





0-8
Santorini Construction - $23,339.68 minus $323.75 (JCP&L)

B2a

Samzee’s - $208.40 – uniforms





0-16
SMC Fence - $3,445





B2a
Standard Waste Service - $240





B2a
David Siegel (TVWIZ) - $1,047; $4,350 ; $6,264; $1,047

0-4

Treasurer State of  N.J. - $1,200 – Letter of Interpretation Ave K

Treasurer Stat  of N.J. - $250 – firehouse registration

Verizon Wireless - $5,409.78 – equipment & service


0-7, 0-4
Witmer Public Safety - $828





0-4
TOTAL: 165,884.50

FIRE PREVENTION BILLS:

Verizon - $193.52 – new firehouse 




F-3
Verizon - $677.65





F-3
Alert All - $664  - Fire Prevention material



F-3
TOTAL:  $1,535.17
There was a discussion on the charges on the Bank of America bills in the amount of $4,315.59 and $3,134.60.  Once they get the proper documentation and line items to be charged, payment can be made.
There was a discussion on the bill from JCP&L.  This amount will be deducted from the General Contractor’s payment.  Comm. Dipierro also asked Joe Massoni to check on an initial payment made to JCP&L in the amount of $8,400.

Comm. Agolia, seconded by Comm. Perry, made a motion to pay the bills read minus the two bills from Bank of America totaling $7,450.19.  Once the proper documentation is received, they can be paid online.
ROLL CALL:


Comm. Agolia


Aye





Comm. Dipierro

Aye





Comm. Perry


Aye
OLD BUSINESS - None
NEW BUSINESS:  Attorney Youssouf stated that the ballots have to be printed for the Bond Referendum on October 15, 2016.  It will be a special election.  A discussion followed.
Comm. Dipierro gave an update on the new firehouse.

CORRESPONDENCE:  None
.
MEETING OPENED TO PUBLIC:   Cheryl Callela, a previous member of the Ladies Auxiliary, stated that in honor of 911 there was a run for the families, and dealerships in Lakewood and Long Branch donated a $500 check to the Fire Company, which she presented to them.
Todd said that he will send a letter of thanks to them.

Joe Rumolo said that the Bureau’s laptop was under warranty with Dell, and they will fix the screen.  He will take care of it tomorrow.
Comm. Perry, seconded by Comm. Agolia, made a motion to adjourn the public meeting.

ROLL CALL:

Comm. Perry

Aye



Comm. Dipierro
Aye





Comm. Agolia

Aye

Meeting adjourned 8:05 PM.
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